February 26, 2018

The Harper County Board of Commissioners met in regular session, with Chairman
Lee Adams calling the meeting to order to Commissioners Carla Pence and Brian
Waldschmidt. Also in attendance were Melinda McCurley, Recording Secretary and
County Residents Gerald Wolff and Alan Allenbach.

Mr. Allenbach spoke during public comment regarding the lack of staff, over several
months, at the Attica EMS Station. He is requesting the station be returned to the
rotation by the end of this month. There was discussion about the different levels of
care required by a patient, and whether an EMT, AEMT or Paramedic must handle
the call or transfer.

Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned to approve the regular meeting minutes of
February 20, 2018 and accounts payable in the amount of $331,933.82; both
approved unanimously. Commissioner Pence motioned to approve payroll in the
amount of $138,562.67; approved unanimously.

At 9:15 a.m. Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned to enter executive session for
confidential data relating to trade secrets of corporations, partnerships, trusts and
individual proprietorships to discuss a potential business opportunity, with Melinda
McCurley to remain present, and to reconvene in this room at 9:30 a.m.; approved
unanimously. At 9:30 a.m. Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned to approve
Community Development Grant Application 2018-03 for $283,000 ($40,000 to be
reimbursed) for construction of a new business in Harper; approved unanimously.

Anna Porter, Appraiser, presented 2018 valuation information and explained that the
State determines agricultural value on a rolling-average scale. Valuations are
trending down except for a minor increase in some of agricultural properties. There
were 60 payments-under protest applications received, with 44 being adjusted.

Anna discussed the addition/abatement orders. Most are related to payment-under-
protest hearings where owners provided information or a field check was done to
determine the true valuation. The best way for citizens to approach their valuation is
to appeal the “value” in March so that changes can be made prior to certifying
valuations for the taxing entities. Appealing at tax-payment time negatively affects
taxing entities whose budgets have already been established.

Gerald Wolff asked about the new hospital exemption status. Anna indicated that
the application would have to be made by the Hospital Board to the Board of Tax
Appeals as those decisions are not handled locally.

Matt Booker, Zoning Administrator, reported on 2 wastewater permits and a
proposed kennel operation permit. Working through open permits, staff found some
violation issues that will be addressed. IT Director Bob Randall has recommended
the purchase of a new GIS scanner due to the age and repair problems with the
current one. Quotes will be brought to the Board for review. There was discussion
about training on environmental duties. Matt will research options for certification.

Christy Reel, Harper County K-State Extension Agent, presented information
regarding this year's Walk Kansas Event which starts March 18™. There will be
poker walks around the County and she is requesting a location on the Courthouse
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lawn. It was the consensus of the Board to support the usage of the Courthouse
area for this event.

Commissioner Pence motioned to approve set #1 of the add/abate orders for a
negative $15,998.56; approved unanimously. Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned
to approve set #2 of the add/abate orders for a negative $21,521.41; approved
unanimously.

John McClure, Road and Bridge/Noxious Weeds/Solid Waste Supervisor, presented
updated quotes for sealing of the newly-paved road projects. He will contact
Andale Construction to clarify the quantity of sealant needed. Bridge Project #39C-
4886-01 (just south of Anthony near the City wastewater facility) needs additional
right-of-way to be acquired. John received a letter of engagement from a firm to
handle the acquisition of the property. Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned to hire
Morrison, Frost, Olsen, Irvine & Schartz; approved unanimously.

Melinda McCurley, Community Development Director, presented an amendment to
the Community Development Grant Application Policy to add that no applicant or
owner having delinquent taxes shall be eligible for the program. Commissioner
Pence motioned to approve the amendment; approved unanimously.

Harper County can participate in the State’s Set-Off program to collect juvenile
housing debts. Once on file, we may receive a portion of the debtor’s tax refund to
apply towards the debt. Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned to approve
participation in the program and to authorize Chairman Adams to sign the necessary
agreement; approved unanimously.

Sheriff Tracy Chance reported that the Deputy Reserve Program is nearing
completion, with 4 candidates remaining. There is still a high number of back-
logged cases in the County Attorney’s office, awaiting prosecution. There was
discussion about reserving parking for deputies in front of the law enforcement
center. Bob will send out communication regarding the parking spots being
reserved. If that doesn’t resolve the issue, signs may need to be installed.

Bob Randall, IT and Facilities, presented quotes for server backup solutions. It was
the consensus of the Board to purchase the backup solution and not subscribe to a
service. The Board granted web access to radio streaming services

Melinda presented the previously tabled cash-bid notice for the County Farm. There
was discussion regarding farming practices and no-till operations. Commissioner
Waldschmidt motioned to approve going out for cash-rent bids for a 3-year term,
with no restrictions on farming practices. One payment per year will be required
rather than the current two; approved unanimously. Bids will be due April 13™.

Ami Delacerda, HR Director, presented the LifeTeam billing agreement to add EMS
Director Jeremy Courtney. Chairman Adams was authorized to sign the agreement.
Ami presented personnel status forms for EMS employee evaluations and travel
requests for the Health Department and HR.

Commissioner Pence motioned to approve the quote from Andale Construction
$168,714.40 to seal NE 100 Ave from K44 Highway north to Freeport Cemetery (3.3
miles) and SE 90 Ave from SE 50 Rd to SE 70 Rd (2 miles) with HA5 and the quote






